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SERVERS Oct. 30-Nov. 1, 2 & 3, 2017 
Mon., Wed. & Fri. 8AM and Tues & Thur. 6:45AM 

Masses 
Natalie Briggs        Annie Hornsby 

November 1, Solemnity of All Saints 
6:45AM  Adult Server 

7:00PM  not available  at deadline time  
 

S E R V E R S  N o v e m b e r  4  &  5 ,  2017 
                        Not available at deadline time 
8:00AM     Adult Server  
 

EUCHARISTIC MINISTERS     November 4 & 5,  2017 
 Not available at deadline time 
 

LECTORS N o v e m b e r  4  &  5 ,  2017 
4:30PM       R. Roederscheimer S. Ulmer  
8:00AM      M. L. Rapien  M. Braunstein 
9:30AM      M. Briggs   K. McBride 
11:30AM    J. Reinstatler  K. O’Connor   
 
THANK YOU to West Side Storage & Truck Rental for 
advertising in our bulletin.   
 
MASS OF CHRISTIAN BURIAL has been offered for 
Marian Steidinger.  Please keep her and her family in 
your prayers.  

R O S A R Y  

Monday thru Friday after the daily Mass. 
Saturdays after the 8 AM Communion Service. 
Mondays 7:00PM Fatima Prayer Group in the Chapel. 
Every evening at 7:30pm for the special Pro-Life 
intentions of Protection of our Unborn Children and the 
overturn of Roe v Wade.  
 

Friday mornings at MaryAnn Baverman’s home for Moms 
and grandmoms and young children. We extend an 
invitation to join our group for prayer on Friday mornings 
from 10AM to 11:00AM.  We will show you how to pray 
the rosary.  Please call MaryAnn at 503-9537 for details.  
 

St. Antoninus Prayer chain: To intercede for prayer 
requests, please go to www.saintantoninus.org/prayer-
chain , or pick up a list in the back of the greeting room on 
the right side of the counter.  Requests for prayers may be 
left there, or emailed to: staprayerchain@gmail.com,  or 
you may mail request to St. Antoninus Prayer Chain, 1500 
Linneman Rd., Cincinnati, OH 45238.  

MONDAY, OCTOBER 30 
8:00AM MASS  Charles Deye—Bd. Rem.– Family 
 
TUESDAY, OCTOBER 31 
6:45AM MASS Claire Altimari—Anniv. Rem.– Family 
 
WEDNESDAY, NOVEMBER 1        ALL SAINTS 
6:45AM MASS   Intentions of the Celebrant 
8:00AM MASS Bill Niederhausen—Anniv. Rem.– Carol 
7:00PM MASS  Deceased members of the Bonavita & 
Santoro Families 
 
THURSDAY, NOVEMBER 2   ALL SOULS  
6:45AM MASS  Special Intentions of Frankie & Bob 
Sahnd 
7:00PM MASS  All Souls Mass    Intentions of the 
Celebrant 
 
FRIDAY, NOVEMBER 3   St. Martin de Porres 
8:00AM MASS  Joe Cormier—Family  
 
SATURDAY, NOVEMBER 4     St. Charles Borromeo  
8:00AM Communion Service 
4:00PM Rosary 
4:30PM MASS  Doris I. Doyle—Anniv. Rem.– Family 
 
SUNDAY, NOV. 5       31st Sunday in Ordinary Time 
8:00AM MASS     Intentions of Celebrant 
9:30AM MASS    For those discerning the priesthood 
and the priests of the  Archdiocese 
11:30AM MASS  For those discerning the priesthood 
and the priests of the  Archdiocese 
 

E U C H A R I S T I C  A D O R A T I O N   
In Matthew 26:40, Jesus says to Peter [and to 
us], “Could you not, then, watch one hour with 
me?” Please consider joining your fellow 
parishioners for 30 minutes, or even one hour, 
at Eucharistic Adoration in the Blessed Sacrament 
Chapel on Fridays from 9:00AM until the Adoration ends 
at 10:00PM.  

 
C O N F E S S I O N S  

Thursday, Nov. 2, 4:30-5:00PM– Fr. Haft 
No 7:30PM Confession on Nov. 2. 

Saturday, Nov. 4, 3:00-4:00PM– Fr. Haft 

 

http://www.saintantoninus.org/prayer-chain
http://www.saintantoninus.org/prayer-chain
mailto:staprayerchain@gmail.com


P A R I S H  C O N T R I B U T I O N S  
F o r  t h e  w e e k  e n d i n g  O c t o b e r  2 2  

 

Sunday Collections   $ 11,962.83  
Maintenance    $      430.00 
School Parish Support   $      380.00 
Holy Days & Specials   $   1,293.66     
 

Thank you for your continuing support of the parish 
and school. Please remember Saint Antoninus in 
your will. Gifts of stock can also be made to St. 
Antoninus Church.   If you currently work for, or are 
retired from, a company that has a Matching Gift 
program, you can make your contributions to Parish 
School Support and have those contributions 
matched by your company.  

T E X T  T O  G I V E  
With 97% of smartphone users texting at least once a 
day, our parish has decided to add the option to give 
via text. You can text an amount to 513-952-8338, 
and your transaction will be processed through the 
Online Giving account associated with the phone 
number above.  
$ amount, single space, then fund name. See 
examples: 
    100 sunday               or            25.75 maintenance 
If you do not include a fund name the default fund is 
Sunday contributions.  
  These fund names are not case sensitive  
Fund Names              Text to Give Fund Names 
Sunday contributions    sunday 
Maintenance    maintenance 
School Parish Support   schoolparish 
Arleene Vallejos Tuition Assistance avtap 
School Endowment   endowment 
Fr. Lawrence J. Mick Burse  ljmburse 
Respect Life Sunday   respectlife 
Mission Sunday   mission 
All Saints Day    allsaints 
Immaculate Conception   immaculate 
Christmas Flower Fund  christmasdeco 
Christmas Contribution  christmas 
Solemnity of Mary,  January 1         marymotherofGod 
 

If you have a problem texting your donation, please 
call OSV at 1-800-348-2886 ext. 2, then ext. 1.  Or, 
call Beth at 922-5400, ext. 2.  

 

You may sign up at any time for 
OnLine Giving, even for a one 
time donation to a particular 

fund.  To start, go to the official Saint Antoninus 
Parish website at www.saintantoninus.org, click 
About Us, then click Giving, click on the Our Sunday 
Visitor button, then click the green Create New 
Account button.   You must set yourself up with your 
information, including your envelope number. Look 
on your envelopes, or call the rectory office, for your 
number.  You then have choices of recurring 
donations or a one time donation.  If you want this 
service but do not have a computer, or if you have 
any questions, please call Beth at the rectory  office 
at 922-5400, x 2.  NOTE:  If your credit card company 
is changing, or your card expires, please update your 
account with your new credit card number, so your 
gift giving is not interrupted. 

CATHOLIC CAMPAIGN FOR HUMAN DEVELOPMENT 
In the United States, one in six people lives in 
poverty.  25 percent of funds collected remains in our 
archdiocese to fund local, anti-poverty projects.  
More information about the Catholic Campaing for 
Human Development can be found at www.usccb./
org/cchd/collection.  

Greetings in the name of the Lord: 
This past Sunday afternoon we completed our final 
neighborhood gathering. The nine 
neighborhood gatherings have been a great way to  
meet and greet the people; and for the people to get 
to know each other even more. We discussed many 
things. There are many good things happening at St. 
Antoninus. However, there are also areas for growth 
and opportunity. These areas will be taken up, as we 
develop a strategic plan for the parish. During the 
gatherings, many notes were taken. We will get 
these notes published as soon as possible. I would 
like to give a special THANK YOU to all of our host 
families that opened their homes. Thank you to all 
who provided refreshments. Thank you, also, to the 
Network of Care for their assistance. Thank you to 
Steve and Sue Ulmer and Beth Bollin for handling all 
of the invitations and coordination of this important 
series of events in the life of our parish. THANK YOU 
to all who came to the gatherings. May the Lord 
continue to bless our parish community of St. 
Antoninus. 
Yours in Christ: 

Fr. Haft 



S t .  A n t o n i n u s  M e n ' s  H o l y  N a m e  S o c i e t y   
Meets on the second Saturday of the month in the 
undercroft at 6:30AM.  
 
ADULT SOCIAL GROUP next luncheon and 
Communion Service will be on Monday, November 
13. Communion Service starts at 12:30PM.  Cost is 
$12 per person.    RSVP to Bob Brown at  451-4842. 
 
ANNOUNCING ST. ANTONINUS THEATRE 
PRODUCTION OF SEUSSICAL, JR!!  All St. Antoninus 
parish children in grades 4 through 8 are welcome to 
participate. Audition date is Monday, November 13, 
from 3:30-8:30PM.    Request an audition packet at 
https://saintantoninus.org/theatre.  

 
D E C R E E  O N  C H I L D  P R O T E C T I O N  O F  T H E  

A R C H D I O C E S E  O F  C I N C I N N A T I  
VIRTUS MEETING WILL BE HELD AT ST. ANTONINUS, IN 
THE CHURCH UNDERCROFT on Monday, November 13 at 
7:00PM. . ALL EMPLOYEES AND REGULAR VOLUNTEERS 
ARE REQUIRED TO ATTEND ONE VIRTUS TRAINING 
MEETING. YOU MAY ATTEND HERE OR AT ANY OTHER 
LOCATION WITHIN THE ARCHDIOCESE.  PRE-
REGISTRATION IS REQUIRED AT:  www.virtus.org. 
MAKE SURE THAT THE “USER’S LOCATION” YOU CHOOSE 
DURING REGISTRATION IS ST. ANTONINUS – EVEN IF YOU 
ATTEND VIRTUS AT ANOTHER LOCATION. PLEASE BE 
SURE TO WRITE DOWN YOUR VIRTUS USER- ID AND 
YOUR PASSWORD.  YOU WILL NEED TO USE THEM 
MONTHLY.  

  Volunteers (unless you coach high school students) 
are no longer required to get fingerprinted.  Instead, 
volunteers are required to complete an on-line 
background check.    If you wish to pay for the on-
line background check yourself, you can complete it 
as a part of the VIRTUS registration.  If you volunteer 
at St. Antoninus and would like a pre-paid code to 
pay for the background check, contact Deacon Bob 
Schroeder before you register for VIRTUS, or do not 
complete the background check when you register 
for VIRTUS.   Contact Deacon Bob Schroeder at: 
schroeder@saintantoninus.org.   He will send the 
pre-paid, one-time-use, code to you via e-mail.  The 
code will work only for those who have St. 
Antoninus as their primary user location on their  
VIRTUS account.     If you coach high school 
students, you are also required to complete 
fingerprinting.  E-mail Deacon Bob at the address 
above, and he will send directions to you.  

H O L Y  S P I R I T  P R A Y E R  G R O U P  
The Holy Spirit Prayer Group will be cancelled on  
Tuesday evening, October 31st, due to Halloween. 

 
A L L  S O U L S  D A Y  M A S S   

NOVEMBER 2, AT 7:00PM IN CHURCH 
If you wish for a candle in memory of your deceased 
loved one, please call the rectory office at 922-5400, 
ext. 2. 

 
P A R I S H  S E R V I C E  E V E N T !  

Join the parish in its second Halloween Candy 
Collection! Please bring any extra Halloween candy on 
Wednesday, Nov. 1 and Thursday, Nov. 2 to the 
rectory. Students in the 7th and 8th grade Anchor 
service program will make goodie bags and Halloween 
cards to take to St. Francis Seraph, an inner-city 
school in extreme poverty. Extra candy will also be 
donated to organizations such as Yellow Ribbon 
Support Center and Boys and Girls Club. Contact 
Lauren Ulmer  at 922-2500, x 2036, with questions. 
 

S T .  A N T O N I N U S  W I D O W S   
  All widows of the parish are welcome to attend a 
lunch at Willie’s , 6380 Glenway Ave., at 12:30PM on 
Monday, November 6.  Meal is individual choice, 
individual payment.  RSVP before November 1 to 
Mary Lynne Rapien at 922-0902. 
 

M O P S  B i b l e  S t u d y  
 Unlocking the Mystery of the Bible  We 
will meet in the Fr. Mick Gathering Space, 

off of the Church's greeting area towards the back of 
church. Women of all ages are welcome. No 
babysitting will be provided.  Sessions are every other 
Monday  (Nov. 6 & 20, Dec. 4 & 18). For  information, 
or to sign up, contact Julie Scott at 922-2500 (ext 
2029), or scott@saintantoninus.org.  For more 
information, visit www.ascensionpress.com, or 
watch https://youtube/F0tAAOiCznc. 
 
 
ALL WELCOME – November 11 at  8:45am - 10:15 am 
in Holy Family room. Preparing for Advent, we will 
view "Abraham", an awe inspiring video on 
formed.org, then use the “The Bible Timeline – the 
story of salvation history” by Jeff Cavins,et al to guide 
our discussion. Part 1. Questions? call 513-451-
3575, or 513-451-0595. 

http://www.virtus.org
mailto:schroeder@saintantoninus.org
mailto:scott@saintantoninus.org
http://www.ascensionpress.com
https://youtu.be/F0tAAOiCznc
http://formed.org
tel:(513)%20451-3575
tel:(513)%20451-3575
tel:(513)%20451-0595


F A M I L Y  A D V E N T  W R E A T H  M A K I N G  P R O J E C T       S U N D A Y ,  N O V E M B E R  1 2  

9 A M  T O  1 P M  I N  T H E  U N D E R C R O F T  

WREATH KITS WILL BE MADE AVAILABLE, BUT YOU NEED TO RSVP TO RESERVE YOUR KIT. WE 

WILL ALSO LEARN ABOUT THE MEANING OF THE ADVENT SEASON AND THE ADVENT WREATH.  

PLEASE  RSVP  BEFORE MONDAY, NOVEMBER 6TH, AT SCOTT@SAINTANTONINUS.ORG, OR CALL  

513-922-2500, EXT. 2029.  MONETARY DONATIONS GLADLY ACCEPTED. 

COFFEE AND DONUTS SUNDAY  ON NOVEMBER 12TH IN THE UNDERCROFT. 

VISIT YOUR FRIENDS AT COFFEE AND DONUTS, THEN COME OVER TO THE ADVENT WREATH MAKING 

PROJECT.  REMEMBER TO RSVP BEFORE MONDAY, NOVEMBER 6TH, TO RESERVE YOUR WREATH MAKING 

KIT. 

C u b  S c o u t  P a c k  6 1 4  S e r v i c e  P r o j e c t  
We would like the boys to look inside our community while getting a bigger picture of the world and the issues 
going on outside of our community. Several active military members of Delhi/Western Hills are deployed to 
Afghanistan.  This year, we would like the boys, along with their families and friends, to donate items that our 
troops are in need of or things that may remind them of home.  And, more importantly, to show them that we 
are thinking about them and praying for them.  Each boy is part of a family, den, pack, school, parish and 
community.  We are looking to involve all of these into our project.  Whether it be actual items or a financial 
donation to help with shipping costs, ALL donations are important. On November 12, we will be meeting as a 
pack to gather/pack these items up, so that they will get to the troops around Christmas time.    Bring your 
items to the undercroft. Make checks payable to Cub Scout Pack 614 with “service project” on memo line. For 
donation information or questions, please  contact Ann Downey at anndowney@hotmail.com, or 532-6960.  
Items that the troops would appreciate:   Snacks (not chocolate due to high temps) in hard containers; bags 
tend to pop under high pressure.  Saline nose spray/eye lubricant drops ,     Cotton Socks/underwear,       
Powder Gatorade/drink mixes, Candy/gum, toiletries (toothbrushes, floss, etc.),   Lip Balm,        Mouthwash,    

Foot care (Moleskin/athletes foot cream and powder),         Reading materials/puzzle books/playing cards ,          
Drawings from kids,       Cans of Skyline/Goldstar with spaghetti in them,          

Writing materials such as pens and notecards,      Hand Lotion,      Sunblock,           Deodorant,        Body Powder,      
Baby Wipes,       Face Moisturizer ,        Loofah,         Body Wash,         Soap,        Manicure Kit,          

Eyeglass Cleaner,       Quality Toilet Paper ,      Shampoo and  Conditioner ,            Tampons & Pads,          
Foot Spa Insoles,          Bandannas,   Razors,           Hand-warmers ,          Q-tips,             Short wave radios,          

Ramen noodles,   A1 sauce/Montgomery Inn BBQ Sauce,  Dried seasonings (Mrs. Dash, season salt). 

 
M a i n - A - Ve n t  – F e a t u r i n g  M i ke  D a v i s  

S a t u r d a y,  F e b r u a r y  1 0 ,  2 0 1 8  
                     We need YOUR help to celebrate 70 YEARS of St. Antoninus                   

Many ways to lend your support: Corporate Sponsorships, Donations for silent and live auction  and charitable 
support of any amount . Join us at the event!  More information can be found at www.MainAvent.org, Email 
donations@mainavent.org, or  Call (513) 922-5400. 
Proceeds from this event will help maintain our affordable tuition for over 400 students and ensure a safe 
place for learning and a foundation for a lifetime of faith and life success. 
We can’t do it without your generous assistance! Thank you in advance for your consideration! 

http://www.MainAvent.org
mailto:donations@mainavent.org


T R A V E L I N G  C H A L I C E    
Now, more than ever, PLEASE consider  
taking the Traveling Chalice into your home 
and pray, either as a family or alone, for the 

intentions of our Holy Church, for Vocations, Pope 
Francis, all Church leaders, our country, and for our 
persecuted brothers and sisters around the world.  
Call Debbie at 922-2414 to schedule the Traveling 
Chalice. 
 

S T .  A N T O N I N U S  N E T W O R K  O F  C A R E      
A network of volunteers is prepared to 
serve the St. Antoninus Parish Family by 
providing a meal after hospitalization, 
surgery or medical treatments;  

transportation to medical treatments or to Mass;  
prayer for the intentions on the St. Antoninus Prayer 
Chain;  and A Listening Ear to parishioners facing 
difficulties.  For more information, please leave a 
message on the Network of Care Phone Line at 922-
5400, ext. 8, and someone will return your call.    
 
BOX TOPS!!  Please save Box Tops to help earn 
money for our school.  There is a container in the  
greeting room on the shelf.  Thanks! 

 
F L O W E R S  F O R  T H E  A L T A R  

  If you wish to dedicate the placing 
of  flowers for one week at the altar 
in memory of a loved one, or to 
honor a person or special occasion, 

please send $50 (check made out to Saint Antoninus 
Church, with Altar Flowers in the memo line) to the 
rectory office with your name, phone number and 
the week you  would like to reserve. More than one 
family may reserve the same week.  There will be no 
flower arrangements during the Advent and Lent 
seasons.  If you have questions, call Steffany Reid, 
Business Manager, at 922-5400, x 3. 

Week of  October 28 
In Memory of Laraine Domico 
From Richard & Bonita Vogel 

 
EUCHARISTIC ADORATION  at St. Ann Parish in 
Groesbeck  at 5:00 p.m. on Friday, November 3 until 
the evening of Sunday, November 5.  40 hours will 
close with a holy hour at 3:00 p.m. followed by a 
Eucharistic procession. Open reception following the 
procession in St. Ann Church parish center.  

REUNION - St. Antoninus Class of 1977 
  The St. Antoninus Class of 1977 will be celebrating 
its 40 YEAR GRADE SCHOOL REUNION on Saturday, 
November 11, beginning with 4:30 Mass at St. 
Antoninus followed by the reunion at Joe’s Watermill 
at 6:00 p.m.  Please help us spread the word to any 
former class members of 1977 and teachers as well. 
Please contact Lori Stanton Patton at 
rlbjpatton@gmail.com, or 513-748-7056, Brian 
Hellman at coachhells@yahoo.com, or 513-347-6935, 
Bobbi Michel Blum at bobbiablum@gmail.com, or 
513-658-8473, or Joe Didusch at jbd111@aol.com, or 
513-218-3342, for RSVP or to share any contact 
information that you might have.  We are looking 
forward to a fun evening! 
 

MOTHERS OF POTENTIAL SAINTS (MOPS) meetings 
start  at 9:15AM and conclude at 11AM.  Babysitting 
is available. The meeting dates are November 29, 
skip December, January 3, January 31, February 28, 
March 28, April 25 and May 23, 2018.   For 
information, call Heather Flick at 859-803-0429. 
 
ADULT BIBLE STUDY  on Mondays in the School 
Library from 7:00 p.m. to 8:00 p.m. Donna Bambach 
and Mary Lynne Rapien will co—teach this year's 
topic: GENESIS. All are welcome! See what the 
Catholic Church has to say about Adam and Eve and 
Creation. Call (513) 922-0902 for more information. 

 
The RCIA, Rite of Christian Initiation of Adults,  
Tuesdays at 7:00pm, in the school conference 
room.   If you know someone who is thinking about 
becoming Catholic or someone who would like to 
receive an invitation, please contact Deacon Bob 
Schroeder at 922-2500, ext. 2031, or by email at: 
schroeder@saintantoninus.org.    
 
 

S A I N T  V I N C E N T  D E  P A U L  S O C I E T Y  
In this Sunday’s Gospel, we find the truth that loving 
God isn’t merely a matter of fervor in our hearts, but 
that it must be expressed in doing good for the sake 
of others.  
This month, through your gifts, the Society of St. 
Vincent de Paul was able to show that we indeed 
love our neighbors by assisting  six families, 
providing $400 in food, $1,211.00 for utility and rent 
bills, etc. Thank You! 

mailto:coachhells@yahoo.com
mailto:bobbiablum@gmail.com
mailto:jbd111@aol.com
mailto:schroeder@saintantoninus.org


Reading I:  Exodus: 22: 20-26:  This passage from Exodus is embedded in a much larger section of the book, in 

which God declares the Ten Commandments to Moses in his third trip up the mountain to meet God.  Our 

passage comes from a section containing a number of laws on social matters, in no particular order.  God tells 

Moses how He wants the marginalized people of society treated.  Strangers who (due to war, disease, famine, 

etc.) found themselves forced to leave their country; widows and orphans with no extended family to support 

or care for them were the typical marginalized people in that society.  In its laws and in its prophetic message, 

the Bible constantly speaks out on behalf of people most in need.  The oppression of the weak and of those on 

the margin of society is one of the sins that cries out to heaven. 

 

Responsorial Psalm:  Psalm 18: 2-3, 3-4, 47, 51 (2):  Psalm 18 is a psalm of David who addressed the words of 

this song to the Lord who delivered him from his enemies.  Love for the Lord is expressed in a quick series of 

epithets:  strength, rock, fortress, and shield.  The conclusion of the passage celebrates God’s victory and 

sovereignty over people and nations. 

 

Reading II: 1 Thessalonians 1:5c-10:  In this passage, St. Paul is reminiscing about his visit to the Thessalonians, 

noting that faith acts, love works, and hope is steadfast in difficult circumstances.  Life lived in this way shows 

the power of the Holy Spirit at work in the proclamation of the Gospel and is evidence that the Thessalonians, 

who remember Paul and his evangelizing companions, have been chosen by God.  The lifestyle of the 

missionaries is an important part of the Gospel message.  Their faithful behavior begins a chain.  Paul and his 

companions were an example to the Thessalonians, who in turn provided an example to the believers in 

Macedonia and Achaia (in Paul’s time, Roman providences that are now part of modern day Greece).  

Thessalonian believers would be like Paul in the suffering they endured for the sake of the Gospel, suffering 

that was the harbinger of the eschatological rescue that was to come.  Paul writes glowingly about God’s word 

echoing forth from Thessalonica, throughout Greece, and the entire Hellenistic world.  What was spread was 

news of the conversion of the Thessalonians from idol worship to the service of the living and true God:  the 

God of creation and the covenant.  What is specific to the Thessalonians’ faith in the God of the covenant, is 

that they are an expectant people.  They are waiting for the appearance of God’s Son from heaven:  Jesus, 

whom God raised from the dead.  Raised from the dead, Jesus is to rescue Christians from God’s wrath at the 

end of history.  Can you see how the faith of the Thessalonians has echoed forth to us all of these centuries 

later?  We, too, like the ancient Thessalonians, are expectant people.  We, too, are waiting for the appearance 

of God’s Son from heaven. 

 

Gospel: Matthew 22: 34-40:  The Gospel passage for Mass this weekend finds Jesus teaching the Pharisees 

about the greatest commandment.  This passage follows one in which the Sadducees had challenged Jesus on 

the topic of the resurrection of the dead.  The Sadducees did not believe in the resurrection, but Jesus 

“astonished” them with His teaching (Mat 22:23-33).  The Pharisees, to whom Jesus is speaking in today’s 

Gospel, had heard about the results of Jesus’ teaching the Sadducees, and they decided to challenge Him yet 

again.  This time they send a scholar of the Mosaic Law.  The question they pose is a simple one: “Teacher, 

which commandment in the law is the greatest”?  It was not a trick question but, rather, was designed to see if 

the Galilean preacher has the knowledge necessary to be teaching others about God and His will for their lives. 

Jesus replies by citing the love commandments from Deuteronomy 6:5 and Leviticus 19:18, both of which the 

Pharisees would have had some knowledge.     Continued on the next page... 

B R E A K I N G  O P E N  T H E  W O R D  w i t h  K a t h y  O’C o n n o r      
3 0 t h  S U N D A Y  I N  O R D I N A R Y  T I M E   



C o n t i n u e d  f r o m  t h e  p r e v i o u s  p a g e .  

 These passages were part of the Shema, the monotheistic creed of Israel that the faithful recited as part of 

their daily prayers.  It is the greatest commandment of the Torah, because it spells out the highest obligation of 

every person: to love the Lord with the combined strength of one’s heart, soul, and mind.  The second 

commandment calls us to love our neighbor with the same solicitude, with which we naturally care for our own 

needs.  In an earlier passage, Jesus applied the precept to friends and enemies alike, declaring it one of the 

requirements for gaining eternal life.  Together, these two commandments sum up the Ten Commandments, 

three of which tell us our responsibilities toward God and seven of which concern our duties toward others.  

This passage reflects us back to the passage from Exodus in the first reading.   To stress the point, Jesus tells the 

Pharisees that the whole law and the prophets depend on these two commandments.  No other 

commandment of the Bible is properly observed if either one of these is transgressed or compromised, for the 

purpose of all divine Scripture is to bring us out of ourselves to love and serve God and our fellow human 

beings. 

 

Reflection:  How amazing is Jesus in responding to the challenge by the Pharisees?  The “law and prophets” 

was considered by the Jews to contain the absolutely unique, self- revelation of the one true God to His only 

chosen people.  In possessing this revelation, Israel excelled over all other nations and peoples:  the Creator of 

heaven and earth had entered into a personal covenant with them, promising to bless all nations through 

them.  Therefore, when this Pharisee who was a scholar in the “law and prophets” queries Jesus as to the 

greatest among the actual 613 commandments of the law, he is really ferreting out Christ’s interpretation of 

the entire history and reality of the Israelite nation.  Once again, He arises to the challenge giving us in two 

sentences the perfect program for our entire life.  They had asked Him for one commandment, and He gives 

them two:  how can you truly love God with all your heart, if you do not also love your neighbor?  This is 

precisely where the Pharisees were falling short.  And, how can you truly love your neighbor, if you do not love 

God with all your heart?  This is where many modern humanitarians fall short.  The social action of the Church 

throughout the centuries proves the power of this double dimension of love, lived our first in Christ, and 

subsequently, through the Holy Spirit, by His followers.  The saints have been the ones to found hospitals, 

orphanages, schools, and countless other works of charity.  True love of God yields love for our neighbors, even 

those who are most difficult.  This week, perhaps we can ask Jesus to show us where our attitudes and actions 

need to be touched by His grace.  Let’s ask Him to open our eyes to see others, even the most difficult people, 

as He sees them.  Let us actively spread the peace of Christ to all others. 

C A T H O L I C  S O C I A L  S E R V I C E S  
Income Tax Assistance volunteers needed to prepare tax returns for immigrants and refugees.  Training 
provided.  Volunteers certified through an IRS test.  In addition to tax preparers, volunteers are also needed to 
serve as greeters, language interpreters and site coordinators.  Contact: Nate Johnson, Refugee Resettlement 
Volunteer Coordinator, njohnson@ccswoh.org, or  672-3715, https://ccswoh.org/how-to-get-involved/
volunteer/ . 
 
Catholic Charities is expanding its Food For All program and serving the Sharonville area.  Partnering with 
Sharonville United Methodist Church, Catholic Charities will be providing food once a month to those in the 
area.  Distribution of food will take place the 2nd Saturday of each month at 3751 Creek Rd., Sharonville United 
Methodist church from 11-1pm.  The next distribution is November 11th.  Catholic social teaching asks us to 
create opportunities for mutuality with both volunteers and the poor. Volunteers to help unload and give out 
food are also needed.  Please sign up to volunteer at https://www.surveymonkey.com/r/YC2936H, or call 
LaTonya Ginyard at 672-3722, or LGinyard@ccswoh.org . 

mailto:njohnson@ccswoh.org
https://ccswoh.org/how-to-get-involved/volunteer/
https://ccswoh.org/how-to-get-involved/volunteer/
https://www.surveymonkey.com/r/YC2936H
mailto:LGinyard@ccswoh.org


SCHEDULING MASS INTENTIONS  

       In accordance with Church Law given in Canons 904 and 905, a priest can celebrate one Mass per day and 

two on Sunday ordinarily.  A second Mass may be said for only a grave reason such as a funeral or a wedding. 

The Mass schedule currently is Monday 8:00AM, Tuesday 6:45AM; Wednesday 8:00AM; Thursday 6:45AM; 

Friday 8:00AM; Saturday 4:30PM and Sunday 8:00AM, 9:30AM and 11:30AM Masses. The time of the 

Weekday Mass schedule is likely to change in the near future. Civil holidays and holydays are a special 

schedule. 
  
Guidel ines  may be  changed anyt ime throughout  the  year .  
  
The guidelines for Mass Intentions are as follows: 

All Saint Antoninus Church special Masses, Sacrament Masses, services, will take precedents over all other Mass 

intentions. 

  

The Pastor is obligated to say one Mass ñFor the People of the Parishò at a Saturday evening or a Sunday morning Mass 

and on Holy Days.   It is not to be bumped for an individual intention.  

 

The pastor is obligated to offer Masses for the repose of the souls of deceased priests of the Archdiocese of Cincinnati 

Marian Pact. This will occur on 1st and 4th Fridays of each month and be listed as celebrantôs intentions. 

             

The stipend of $5.00 per Mass is set by the Archdiocese of Cincinnati. 

  

Only one intention per Mass is allowed. No deceased couples or other individual family members may share that 

intention.  

  

Two (2) Masses will be scheduled for a deceased individual or a special intention.  If a birthday and anniversary 

date is in the same month, both will be scheduled in that month. Please note, due to fewer numbers of priests, it may 

become necessary to reschedule Mass intentions with little or no notice. 

  

If there are more than two (2) Masses for a recently deceased person, the extra Masses will be sent to the Archdiocese of 

Cincinnati, Chancery Office.  This also includes any Masses that are over six (6) months old. 

  

No stipends will be accepted before December 1 or the first Monday of December.  Any stipends received will be held 

until all walk-ins and call-ins are scheduled. Due to the possibility of a pastoral region of St. Antoninus and Our Lady of 

Victory beginning July 1st 2018, Mass intentions initially will only be scheduled through June 30th, 2018. Please note, due 

to fewer numbers of priests, it may become necessary to reschedule Mass intentions with little or no notice.  

  

Requests for birthday and death anniversary Mass dates for the next calendar year will be accepted for scheduling on 

December 1st, or the first Monday in December if December 1st falls on a weekend of the present calendar year. Please 

note, due to fewer numbers of priests, it may become necessary to reschedule Mass intentions with little or no 

notice.  

  

Christmas Eve and Christmas Day will not be scheduled until December 1st or the first Monday in December if December 

1st falls on a weekend of the present calendar year. 

Christmas Eve, Christmas Day, Palm Sunday and Easter Masses are only for the deceased, no special intentions on these 

days.  

Additional information: 

On a weekend obligation Mass, Special Intentions for a wedding anniversary will have a Wedding Blessing given before 

the end of Mass.  The readings, Gospel, and music will be for the Sunday obligation Mass. 

A Wedding Mass will not be scheduled until the couple meet with the pastor or the deacon. Wedding information about 

stipend, music, etc., will be given to the couple at that time.  

         Revised October 23, 2017 

                                                                      Rev. Ronald C. Haft, Pastor St. Antoninus Parish 



You are invited to the 2017 Open House at Saint 
Ursula Academy on Sunday, October 29, from 1:00 
until 3:30PM.  No RSVP necessary.  For more 
information, please visit www.saintursula.com/
Visit.aspx. 
 
Notre Dame Academy in Park Hills, Kentucky invites 
all 5th, 6th, 7th and 8th grade girls to 
its Open House Sunday, November 5, from 1:00 p.m. 
- 3:00 p.m.   For further information, contact NDA 
Director of Admissions, Katie Caccavari, 
at 859.292.1829,  or caccavarik@ndapandas.org. 
 
Mercy McAuley High School Open House will 
be held from 1 – 3:30 p.m. on Sunday, Nov. 12, 2017,  
at 6000 Oakwood Avenue in College Hill. Pre-register 
for the Open House at www.mcauleyhs.net, or 
www.motherofmercy.org, to save time at check-in.  
 
Seton High School invites 8th grade girls to shadow 
at Seton! Lunch is provided by Seton that day. 
Shadow dates are available from now through 
November 21. Please go to www.setoncincinnati.org 
to schedule your shadow request.  If you have any 
questions, please call Sarah at 471-2600, ext. 2422, or 
e-mail at  lykinss@setoncincinnati.org.   #SoarAtSeton 
 
Join us THURSDAY, November 2, from 5:30 p.m. – 
8:00 p.m. for Seton High School’s OPEN HOUSE! 
Prepare for take-off, because we are excited to 
welcome you to Seton’s campus. Here you will see the 
many ways that you can SOAR at Seton! A student 
ambassador will take you on a guided tour through 
the school, where you will see classrooms, teachers, 
activities, students and more. Get your first-class 
ticket to academic excellence and a well-rounded high 
school experience as you learn how you can SOAR 
above and beyond here at Seton! We are looking 
forward to seeing you! 

 
Shadow Visits at Elder 

Current 8th grade students are invited to schedule a 
Shadow Visit at Elder High School.  Parents can 
register online at http://www.elderhs.org/
ShadowProgram , or by calling 513-921-3744.     
 

Elder Open House 
Save the date for Elder’s Open House on Thursday, 
November 9th, from 5:00 – 8:00 PM. 

Elder Glee Club/Seton Ensemble Fall Cabaret in 
honor of Veterans on 11/11/17, 8pm, @ St. William's 
Fr. Reardon Hall. $20 pp, free for Veterans. RSVP 
Kelleykc@elderhs.net, or 513-921-3451. Tickets are 
limited.  
 

F R I E N D S  O F  E L D E R  T R A V E L   
Friends of Elder Travel 2018: ISRAEL, JOURNEY TO 
HOLY LAND, APRIL 11-20, 2018/DEPOSIT DEADLINE 
guaranteed seat/airfare is NOVEMBER 3, 2017.  
$530.00 per person. Tour cost: $4,829 per person 
with air/insurance/15 meals/10 days. Call Norb 
Guetle, Elder '59, 513-451-1227, for brochure or 
information.  
 

Opportunity to Travel with Fr. Endres  
in the Footsteps of St. Paul  

Father David Endres, professor of Church history and 
dean of the Athenaeum/Mount St. Mary's Seminary, 
invites you to join him for an enriching journey in the 
footsteps of St. Paul from October 20 to 29, 
2018.   For specifics, or to indicate interest in 
receiving more information, 
visit:  www.travelillume.com/trc/sfb, or call:  800-
368-6757, ext. 128. 

 
Annie” Benefit Preview on 
Wednesday, November 29, 2017, at 

The Covedale Theater, 7:30 pm.   HALF OF ALL 
PROCEEDS benefit Pregnancy Center West. ONLY 
$20/ticket for this Preview event! Contact Bill 
Schinkal by calling 244-5700, or e-mail bill@pc-
west.org.  Or, purchase your tickets online at 
www.pc-west.org . Thank You! 
 
Catholic Engaged Encounter is a wonderful marriage 
preparation retreat option that fulfills your Pre-Cana 
requirement for getting married in the Catholic 
Church.  2018 dates are: Jan. 13-14, Feb. 16-18, Mar. 
17-18, Apr. 6-8, Jun. 2-3, Sept. 8-9, or Oct. 5-7.  To 
register, please go to 
www.covingtonengagedencounter.org. If you have 
any questions, please email Ashley Altenau, 
ashaltenau@yahoo.com. 
 

HSPT Prep Class at Elder     
Parents can register online at www.elderhs.org/
PlacementTest , or by calling Mrs. Maura Korn at 921
-3427. 
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